
 

 

 
 

MANAWATU POWER BOAT CLUB INC. NEWSLETTER 

October 2011
MEMBERSHIP FORMS 
A reminder to get your membership forms if you 
require a receipt for your license application.  
Send to PO Box 296, Waikanae, 5036, Kapiti 
Coast. 
 
New members: 
You are required to fill in the following (available 
on www.nzpba.com: 
 
Drivers License and Boat Registration forms 
Remember there is a $50 discount for boat 
registration before the 1st December 2011 
There is a place on this form to tick to obtain 
your provisional license 
 
U.I.M Acknowledgement Form 
 
NZ Power Boat Medical Form – this requires a 
medical examination from your doctor 
 
UIM Therapeutic Exemption Form 
If you’re unsure if your medication is on the list 
the list can be obtained from this link 
 
http://www.wada-ama.org/en/Science-
Medicine/Prohibited-List/ 
 
or search wada therapeutic exemptions and it 
should come up. 
 
NZPBA Dunk Certification 
Required if your boat has a safety cell 
 
Send to the NZPBA secretary – Raewyn Palmer, 
at least 14 days before you intend to race, along 
with your payment plus your club membership 
receipt which you get from Rochelle Dennis. 

CENTRAL ZONE RAFFLE TICKETS 
A reminder to send your raffle ticket butts to  
P.O Box 296, Waikanae, 5036, Kapiti Coast by 
no later than 18th November 2011. 
 
There are extra tickets that need selling so if you 
are able to sell tickets or would like to buy tickets 
to be in the draw please contact Rochelle 
Dennis.   
 
Tickets are $2 each 
 
Prizes are: 
1st $500 MTA Petrol Vouchers 
2nd $150 MTA Petrol Vouchers 
3rd $50 MTA Petrol Vouchers 
4th $30 MTA Petrol Vouchers 
5th $20 MTA Petrol Vouchers 
 
MEMBER PROFILE 
Colin Robertson 
Colin Robertson was born in Stratford and lived 
most of his life in Palmerston North, apart from a 
17 year stint in Tokoroa.  He now resides in 
Himatangi. 
 
He is one of four children having two brothers 
and one sister.  He himself had two boys and 
two girls to his first marriage and now has five 
grandchildren. 
 
Later he married Dawn who had seven children 
of her own. 
 
None of their children are interested in boat 
racing and now Colin is working on one 
grandson in particular! 
 



 

 

Colin started racing approx. 45 years ago and 
finished in 1991 when he retired from work.  
Colin started work at fifteen years old as a motor 
mechanic and was never out of work.  He 
worked on everything from Chevs to Jaguars to 
Citroens.  Later he worked for a Citroen agency 
and in 1953 took over running the workshop.   
 
Colin found out about boat racing when he had a 
friend who had a boat and they would go out 
water skiing.  At that time the Manawatu Power 
Club Inc was the Manawatu Boating Club with a 
power boat section and a yachting section. 
 
Colin’s first racing boat was a flattie called 
“Before” because it had a Ford B4 motor on 
board. 
 
Later he acquired a Spitfire called “El Ganador” 
with a 266 cubic inch flat head dodge motor. 
 
Colin was then without a boat for a while until a 
friend Derek Hymers asked him to fix his motor 
and they shared the driving.  Dereks boat was a 
‘G’ Class called “Dragon”  a 3 litre Ford V6 
 

 
 
He enjoyed the sport and soon built the first of 
two boats called “Headache”.  This boat was a 
flattie constructed of plywood with a 3 litre 
Holden motor.  Colin did everything from building 
the trailer to spray painting the boat.  The only  

thing he didn’t do was weld the steering. 
 
Colin then owned a Ryan Craft also called 
“Headache”  This is the boat now called “Rip It 
Up” 
 

 
 

 
Colin in Headache and Ferg in Roxanne 
 
Colin was one of the people involved in the set 
up of what is now the Manawatu Power Boat 
Club Inc.  He clearly remembers going to the 
lawyers office in 1962 to sign the papers.   
 
When asked if Dawn ever got in the boat – the 
reply is that is a funny story.  Colin finally talked 
Dawn in having a ride a Ratapiko one year.  He 
could see Mary Hymers coming up alongside 
and then the boat tipped over.  He said it was so 
funny because Dawn had borrowed some 
overalls, helmet and googles and when she 
stood up the googles were half filled with water!  
Brian Denham stopped his boat to help Dawn 
until someone yelled from the bank to say that 
Brian’s boat was sinking – it had a hole in it. 
 
Needless to say Dawn was not amused and that 
was the one and only time she ever got into a 
boat. 




